# **St Albert's Catholic Primary School**

# Weekly Newsletter Thursday, 18 October 2018 www.stalbertsprimary.co.uk

<u>Attendance</u>

Our attendance this week is -

96%

Our attendance figures for last week:

Rec	100 %	GREEN
УI	100 %	GREEN
У2	99.3 %	GREEN
У3	95.4 %	AMBER
УĻ.	97.9 %	GREEN
У5	96.2 %	GREEN
У6	98.8 %	GREEN

# Harvest Festival

A massive thank you to all our children, parents and carers for the huge donations of food for our Harvest Festival. On Wednesday we were visited by



the foodbank who collected all of your donations. Also a big thank you to everyone who wore their brightest clothes today in aid of CAFODs 'Brighten up' fundraiser, we managed to raise £120.02.

Dinner Money

After half term there will be an increase for school meals. Knowsley council have increased it to £2 per day which is £10 per week.

Word of the Week

Don't forget to use the words of the week with your child at home.

KSI – Stride KS2 – Blithering

#### Year 6

Our Year 6 class had a fantastic afternoon on Monday dissecting lamb hearts. Take a look at our twitter page for pictures. •StalbertsRc

#### Year 2 & 3 - Walkabout

On Thursday Year 2 and Year 3 went for a walk around Stockbridge Village, as part of their History and Geography topic, 'The Place Where I Live.' They both had a lovely afternoon exploring and our Year 3 children even learnt how to use a compass!

### Earrings

I would like to remind parents that our uniform policy states that earrings are NOT allowed in school (see website). We have had a number of concerning incidents lately with regards to earrings and we think that it is a real health and safety issue. We will, therefore, be more vigilant and ask children to remove earrings if they are wearing them to school. We thank you for your support in this matter.

#### Halloween Disco

On Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> October FOSA will be holding a Halloween Disco in school. Times will be:

Reception 3pm - 4pm Year 1 to Year 6 4pm - 5.30pm

The charge to children in Reception, Year I and Year 2 is £2.50 for a drink and a goodie bag. For the rest of the school tickets are £2 and they can bring no more than £1 to purchase



items from the tuck shop. Please return the permission slip and payment as soon as possible.

#### Inset Day and Half Term

Please remember that school closes to children from today for half term. We return back to school on Monday 29th October at 8.55am.

## Secondary Admissions

Year 6 parents please be reminded that the closing date to get your secondary admissions applications in by 31st October. It is very important you apply before this date.

What's up Alfie?

On Tuesday Year I and 2 children were treated to a performance of 'What's Up Alfie?' This was by Altru Creative Education Group, who work throughout Liverpool supporting children with their emotional well being. Both classes also took part in a workshop focusing on feelings.